Friends of Merrymeeting Bay

P.O. Box 233   Richmond, Maine   04357

Attention: Calendar and Feature Editors

2005-2006 FOMB Speaker Series

PRESS RELEASE 11/30/05


 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT Sarah Wolpow: 721-0941 

Subject:
‘Historic Merrymeeting Park: 1898-1908’
Speaker:    
Chris Gutscher, Park Historian & Researcher 
When:

Wednesday, December 14 at 7:00 p.m. 
Where:
Bowdoinham Town Office Building-2nd Floor
Join Friends of Merrymeeting Bay on Wednesday, December 14th at 7pm for the third presentation of their 05-06 Speaker Series. The presentation, ‘Merrymeeting Park: 1898-1908’ will feature Chris Gutscher, amateur historian and Park researcher.

At the time of statewide debates on gambling coming into Maine, most of us don’t realize that Brunswick hosted a major casino a hundred years ago. Back then however the casino, Merrymeeting Park, was not home to one or two-armed bandits and ladies of the night, but was a wholesome resort along the Androscoggin River where thousands flocked to enjoy music, amusements, boating, great food and good company. A century later there remains little trace of this sizeable and elegant complex that once stood slightly north of Cooks Corner.

After many years of work researching the Casino, Chris Gutscher will present a screening and discussion of the newly released film “Sunday in the Park with Nellie” that he wrote and directed, and that was produced by the Pejepscot Historical Society. The film and talk will be about the turn of the century trolley park on the shore of Merrymeeting Bay. This 30-minute film has photos, ephemera and music of the period, and explains all aspects of the amusement park that is now totally gone and almost completely forgotten. 

The FOMB Speaker Series takes place monthly from October-May. The January presentation, ‘Arnold’s March to Quebec’ will feature author Steve Clark of the Arnold Expedition Historical Society. This event will take place 7pm. Wednesday January 11th in the Bowdoin College Cram Alumni House at 83 Federal St. in Brunswick. The presentation will be preceded by FOMB’s Annual Meeting and Potluck Supper beginning at 5:30 to which the public is also welcome. The series, which is free and open to the public, is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program. Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia. Additional help is provided from the Maine Chapter of The Nature Conservancy. 

To receive more information on Friends of Merrymeeting Bay’s programs call Sarah Wolpow, Executive Coordinator, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 721-0941 or fomb@gwi.net.
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